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You are breaking the law by requiring NB population to show proof of full
vaccination and government identification to access most non-essential businesses,
services and events. You are essentially forcing Canadians to be vaccinated – a
medical treatment, which violates Canada’s supreme law - the Constitution Act, 1982.
You, Quebec, Alberta, Ontario and other provincial governments who are requiring
vaccine passports are violating Canadians’ constitutional right to refuse medical
treatment & the right to make “reasonable medical choices”. 
 
Section 52(1) of the Constitution Act, 1982 states that any federal or provincial
law that is inconsistent with the provisions of the Constitution is of no force or
effect. Statutes which conflict with the Constitution are invalid in the most
radical sense; they do not become law. 
 
Section 7 of the Constitution of Canada includes the right to refuse medical
treatment & the right to make “reasonable medical choices” without threat of
criminal prosecution. 
 
1. Everyone 
 
“All individuals physically present in Canada will benefit from the protection of
section 7 (Singh v. Minister of Employment and Immigration, [1985] 1 S.C.R. 177 at
page 202; Charkaoui (2007), supra, at paragraphs 17-18).” 
 
2. Life, liberty and security of the person 
(ii) Right to liberty 
 
“Section 7 protects a sphere of personal autonomy involving “inherently private
choices” that go to the “core of what it means to enjoy individual dignity and
independence” (Godbout v. Longueuil (City), [1997] 3 S.C.R. 844 at paragraph 66;
Association of Justice Counsel v. Canada (Attorney General), 2017 SCC 55 at
paragraph 49). Where state compulsions or prohibitions affect such choices, s. 7 may
be engaged (A.C. v. Manitoba (Director of Child and Family Services), 2009 SCC 30,
at paragraphs 100-102; Blencoe, supra at paragraphs 49-54; Siemens v. Manitoba
(Attorney General), [2003] 1 S.C.R. 6 at paragraph 45) This aspect of liberty
includes the right to refuse medical treatment (A.C., supra, at paragraphs 100-102,
136) and the right to make “reasonable medical choices” without threat of criminal
prosecution (e.g. fines): R. v. Smith, 2015 SCC 34 at paragraph 18. It may also
include the ability to choose where one intends to live (Godbout, supra), as well as
a protected sphere of parental decision-making for parents to ensure their
children’s well-being, e.g., a right to make decisions concerning a child’s
education and health (B.(R.), supra, at paragraph 80).” Canada’s Department of
Justice 
 
You are also committing fraud. You know new cases of COVID-19 are the result of
people getting tested after Pfizer-BioNtech and Moderna vaccines makes them feel
ill. Testing positive indicates that they’ve developed antibodies in response to
their vaccination. 
 
Health Canada website states that "our body makes antibodies after it’s infected by
a virus or other infectious agents, or after you receive a vaccination. ... If you
have a positive serology test result, it’s likely that you previously had a COVID-19
infection and that you developed an antibody response to the virus. It may
also indicate that you developed antibodies in response to vaccination.” 



 
“Serological testing detects the presence of antibodies, not the presence of the
SARS-CoV-2 virus. This testing is also not to be used to diagnose infection.” 
 
Government of Canada 
 
That means millions have been intentionally misdiagnosed as having COVID-19
infection to assist Germany and the UN obtain $billions under cover of Germany
sponsored COVID-19 biological warfare attack. 
 
The overwhelming majority of COVID-19 test kits used to diagnose new COVID-19 cases
in Canada, the US, the UK, the EU, Asia, Africa and throughout the World “do not
detect the virus itself. Instead, they detect the antibodies produced in response to
an infection … Serological testing detects the presence of antibodies, not the
presence of the SARS-CoV-2 virus. This testing is also not to be used to diagnose
infection.” Government of Canada 
 
If serological/antibody test kits do not detect the virus that causes COVID-19 then
logically and factually millions of Canadians, Americans, British, Asian, African,
and European populations weren’t/are not being tested for COVID-19 and they haven’t
tested positive for COVID-19. 
 
You, Health Canada, the CDC, the WHO (the UN) and Ontario Premier Doug Ford, Nova
Scotia Premier Scotia McNeil and foreign governments and their health
authorities have all used the results from those antibody testing kits to declare a
public health emergency and to justify lockdowns despite the FDA, the CDC and Health
Canada, etc., all stating: 
 
“Results from antibody testing should not be used to diagnose or exclude SARS-CoV-2
infection or to inform infection status." 
 
You are committing high treason and treason because you are assisting an enemy
Germany and the WHO infect Canadians with the 2093 patented SARS-CoV-2 coronavirus.
Virologist added the human herpes virus protein ORF10 to the SARS to make SARS
infections relapse. They did it for the WHO. In 1972 the WHO called for/recommended
virologists develop the means to prolong virus/coronavirus infections: 
 
“An attempt should be made to see if viruses can in fact exert selective effects on
immune function. e.g. by depressing (to diminish the activity, strength, or yield
of) 7S (IgG) versus 19S (IgM) antibody, or by affecting T cell function as opposed
to B cell function. The possibility should be looked into that the immune response
to the virus itself may be impaired if the infecting virus damages, more or less
selectively the cells responding to the viral antigens. If this proves to be the
case, virus-induced immunodepression might conceivably be highly instrumental in
prolonging certain virus infections, such as murine leukemia, hepatitis, …” 
 
Bulletin of the World Health Organization, Volume 47, p.259, 1972, Recommendations
(3) 
 
Virologists genetically engineered the SARS coronavirus. The human herpes virus
protein ORF10 was encoded into the SARS coronavirus to make the novel SARS-CoV-2 –
created in 2003 patent US-2006257852-A1, assigned to CHIRON CORP (US) which was
acquired by Novartis (Switzerland). The herpes virus ORF10 protein was encoded in
SARS to cause it to prolong SARS infections. 
 
The WHO’s COVID-19 Global literature on coronavirus disease stated that the severity
of COVID-19 is enhanced by the human herpes virus protein ORF10. 
 
“Could the severity of COVID-19 be enhanced by ORF10 accessory proteins?” 
 



“uniqueness of ORF10 and predicted intrinsic characteristics support possible
involvement of ORF10 protein in giving COVID-19 its specific characteristics like
spread and virulence” WHO 
 
patent US-2006257852-A1 
 
“The invention relates to nucleic acids and proteins from the SARS
coronavirus. These nucleic acids and proteins can be used in the preparation and
manufacture of vaccine formulations, diagnostic reagents, kits, etc.“ 
 
“Accordingly, the invention further includes a SARS virus subunit vaccine comprising
a fusion protein. Preferably, the fusion protein comprises a first amino acid
sequence encoded by a SARS virus polynucleotide sequence. SARS virus polynucleotide
sequences which may encode said first amino acid sequence include one or more of the
SARS virus polynucleotide sequences identified in this application and fragments
thereof. “ 
 
"The fusion protein may comprise an amino acid sequence of a SARS virus protein or a
fragment thereof. Said SARS virus protein may be selected from one or more of the
group consisting of the following SARS virus proteins: P28, P65, Nsp1, Nsp2 (3CL
protease), Nsp3, Nsp3, Nsp4, Nsp 5, Nsp6, Nsp 7, Nsp 8, Nsp 9 (RNA polymerase), Nsp
10 (helicase), Nsp 11, Nsp 12, Nsp 13, Spike, Orf 3, Orf 4, Envelope, Matrix,
Orf7, Orf8, Orf9, Orf10, Orf11 … ” Patent US-2006257852-A1 
 
Patent US20060257852A1 
 
Classifications 
 
"New viral proteins or individual genes encoding said proteins, as well as new
structural or functional aspects of known viral proteinsor genes." 
 
“These results indicate that ORF10, like its HSV-1 homolog VP16, is a
transactivating protein despite the absence of sequences similar to the VP16
carboxy-terminal domain. The transactivating function of the VZV ORF10 tegument
protein may be critical for efficient initiation of viral infection” 1993 Journal of
Virology published study 
 
“Nuclear export of host mRNAs is critical for proper cellular functions and
survival. To mitigate this effort, viruses have evolved multiple strategies to
inhibit this process. Distinct to the generally nonselective inhibition
mechanisms, ORF10 from gammaherpesviruses blocks nuclear export of selective
mRNAs by forming a complex with Rae1 (RNA export 1) and Nup98 (nucleoporin 98).”
October 8, 2020 published research article – Molecular mechanism  underlying
selective inhibition of mRNA nuclear export by herpesvirus protein ORF10 
 
Germany and the WHO chose to use the patented herpes ORF10 protein encoded SARS-CoV-
2 virus to ensue the novel CoV would reinfect (relapse) everyone who was vaccinated
for years to come. 
 
SARS-CoV-2 is very similar to SARS. What is different is what made it a novel SARS
coronavirus (SARS-CoV). What’s different is a protein that is exclusively/only found
in SARS-CoV-2 genome and not in SARS-CoV or any other human coronavirus. SARS-CoV-2
genome contains the human herpes virus protein ORF10. 
 
BioNtech vaccines are known to cause severe bodily injury and death. The purpose of
a biological warfare (act of war)  attack. BioNTech SE disclosesd in SEC FORM F-1
REGISTRATION STATEMENT that its vaccine can cause severe side effects and death. 
 
“Common adverse events included flu-like symptoms.“ 
 



"use of our product candidates could be associated with side effects or adverse
events which can vary in severity from minor reactions to death and in frequency
from infrequent to prevalent (widespread). The potential for adverse events is
especially acute in the oncology setting, where patients may have advanced disease,
have compromised immune and other systems and be receiving numerous other
therapies." 
 
page 23 BioNTech SE’s SEC FORM F-1 REGISTRATION STATEMENT 
 
"In addition, these side effects may not be appropriately recognized or managed by
the treating medical staff. We expect to have to train medical personnel using our
product candidates to understand the side effect profiles for our clinical trials
and upon any commercialization of any of our product candidates. Inadequate training
in recognizing or managing the potential side effects of our product candidates
could result in patient injury or death." 
 
"The most frequent adverse events included administration-site
conditions, infections and infestations, musculoskeletal and connective tissue
disorders, nasopharyngitis (commonly known as a cold.), fatigue, headache and back
pain." BioNtech 
 
Charges of high treason and treason are warranted and need to be laid against you,
Justin Trudeau and Chrystia Freeland, Ontario Premier Doug Ford, Alberta Premier
Jason Kenney and other co-conspirators for assisting Germany (a foreign government
and an enemy of Canada in WWI and WWII) and the WHO (foreign entity) wage COVID-19
biological warfare (act of war) against Canada. 
 
There is ample evidence showing Germany sponsored the biological warfare
attack. German Chancellor Angela Merkel Pledged 600 Million Euros January 31, 2020
(day the UK formally left Germany’s EU) to fund the COVID-19 biological warfare
attack. Stated purpose of Germany sponsoring the biological attack – “It’s an
amazing start to what’s going to be a huge year for worldwide support of
vaccinations.“ 
 
Germany and the WHO began conspiring in 2017 to stage a worldwide biological warfare
attack to save the insolvent Germany and the UN. 
 
“We conducted a (pandemic) simulation exercise during our meeting in Berlin in May
2017 in close cooperation with the World Health Organization (WHO), … The
international community needs to fully support the WHO in order for the organization
to be able to fulfill its role, including in capacity building and in preparing for
and responding to health emergencies. In this respect, we acknowledge that WHO’s
financial and human resource capacities have to be strengthened, including through
adequate and sustainable funding for the Health Emergencies Programme and the WHO
Contingency Fund for Emergencies (CFE)." Berlin Declaration of the G20 Health
Ministers 
 
The UN being insolvent was made perfectly clear in October 2019 in a statement by
the Secretary-General about “the worst cash crisis facing the United Nations in
nearly a decade. The Organization runs the risk of depleting its liquidity reserves
by the end of the month and defaulting on payments to staff and vendors.” UN
Secretary General Antonio Guterres, The UN declaring it was insolvent was made just
months before start of Germany sponsored COVID-19 biological warfare attack. 
 
News articles reported 21 February 2020 that Germany’s EU was insolvent too. “A
summit of EU leaders seeking to fill a €75bn hole in the bloc’s budget left by
Brexit dramatically collapsed after Angela Merkel led major contributors in
rejecting a proposal that would have left them paying billions more.“ 
 
“The UK’s departure has left EU states struggling to fund plans over the next seven



years to tackle the climate emergency, aid poorer regions and continue to subsidise
farmers through the common agricultural policy.” The Guardian 
 
When Chrystia Freeland joined Germany formed and lead alliance to save the
International World Order/UN (WHO) from destruction in April 2019, Justin Trudeau,
Chrystia Freeland, Germany and their co-conspirators knew that there was only one
way to save an organization like the United Nations Organization (UNO). By giving
the UNO $billions. 
 
However, Canada, the USA, the UK and other non-EU countries couldn’t just hand over
$billions to the UNO so Germany, the WHO, the World Economic Forum, Bill Gates,
and Event 201 players stage/lead the COVID-19 plandemic to cover up the theft of
$billions for the insolvent Germany EU and its International World Order/UN. 


